

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES April 25, 2023

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Bill Shaheen, Lee Lalonde In Attendance was Tom Haluch

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and all members were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes from April 12, 2023.
- 2. The Board voted on and all members approved each of the following items:

Timesheet for Colleen

Money Turnover Sheet

Simply Cannoli mobile food permit for Charter Days, subject to inspection by Lynn Granby 216, retail food permit, subject to inspection by Lynn

Church of Christ tag sale food booth, temporary food permit for 5/27, subject to inspection by Lynn

8 Woodside Terrace, DSCP for tank replacement

- 3. The Board members unanimously received these Title 5 Inspection Reports: 8 Woodside Terrace, Greg Everson, Conditionally Passes
 - 141 West Street, Greg Everson, Passes
- 4. The Board discussed 8 Woodside Terrace and 141 West Street Title 5 Inspection Reports. Due to both being vacant at the time of inspection the Board is requiring the systems be re-inspected after 3-6 months of occupancy. The Board instructed the Assistant to inform Greg Everson and to ask him to modify the reports to needs further evaluation by the local approving authority.
- 5. Tom Haluch was present to apply for an installer's permit. After discussion, the Board approved the installer's permit for 2023.
- 6. The Board discussed areas of concern for trapping mosquitos. The Board instructed the Assistant to contact PVMCD with these locations, West of 137 Batchelor Street/Batchelor Brook, Chicopee/School Street area, near MacDuffie School, Dufresne Park, West Cemetery, and New Ludlow Road near the blueberry fields.
- 7. The Board discussed a request from the owner of lot 0 Philip Circle to extend the DSCP for a year. The Board did not grant the request to extend the permit but the owner can apply for another 3 year permit while the perc test is still valid. The Board instructed the Assistant to inform the owner.

- 8. The Board discussed the complaint regarding 6 Karen Drive dumping kitty litter across the street from their residence. The Board instructed the Assistant to send a letter to the residents and inform them this is illegal and to put the kitty litter in their weekly trash pickup.
- 9. The Board discussed the email from PVTC stating that a compliance check was done at Union Mart, and the clerk sold a tobacco product to a minor. There is a state fine of \$2,000 and a 7-day suspension of the tobacco license. The Board authorized the Assistant to sign a letter from the Board informing Mr. Sher of the violation and suspension. Mr. Sher can request a hearing to appeal within 7 days of receiving the letter.
- 10. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on Wednesday, May, 10, 2023, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 11. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier Chair

Lalonde William Shahee